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Non Public Minutes July 6th, 2009

Approved 

B O A R D   O F   S E L E C T M E  N

NON-PUBLIC   MEETING   MINUTES 

JULY 6TH, 2009

************************************************

Following appropriate vote in the business session of the July 6th, 2009 meeting, the Chairman called to order a non-public session at 9:55 PM in the New Durham Library located off Old Bay Road, New Durham, NH.

Present:

Ronald Gehl, Chairman

David Bickford, Selectman

Theresa Jarvis, Selectman

Also Present:

April Whittaker, Recorder

The Board met with Arthur Capello, Building Inspector regarding code violations as cited for a modular home constructed in New Durham in 2004, by the State Fire Marshal’s office.  Mr. Capello went through the cited violations noting to the Board where he felt the most egregious actions had occurred in the past.

Following discussion of the violations and the effects, Mr. Capello advised that he would attend a July 22 scheduled meeting on site with the fire marshal and current owners and report back to the Board.  Mrs. Whittaker advised the board that Town Counsel had been alerted to any potential liability surrounding this situation.

Mr. Capello left the meeting at 10:21 PM.

Mrs. Whittaker advised the board of actions to date regarding potential acquisition of land abutting a town property and requested the board to view the same.  The board was supportive of acquisition provided a realistic market value was negotiated.  Mrs. Whittaker will provide a rough estimate of square footage to be purchased and asked that the board come prepared at their July 20th, 2009 to discuss dollar value and thereinafter to present the same to the owners.  Mrs. Whittaker made note that should a purchase and sale be concluded, and town permits sought, that the acquisition would need to be brought to town meeting.

Chairman Gehl raised the issue of seeking grant funding for acquisition of a large proposed development and asked that discussion be focused on the grant writer’s concerns that the land owner appeared to be not acting in good faith by signing the grant; noting that land owner support was paramount in such a grant.    Following discussion the board agreed that consultation with Town counsel was in order.

Chairman Gehl queried a legal invoice with Mr. Bickford noting time that Mr. Bickford had engaged in conversation with Town Counsel.  Advising of the conversation, Mr. Bickford so noted that restraints and brevity in speaking with Counsel was in order for the future. 

Chairman Gehl asked his fellow board members for permission to seek legal guidance from the Local Government Center’s Legal hotline with respect to a town board that he felt was overstepping their statutory authority.  He wished to seek clarification on this matter.  Following further discussion, the remaining board members concurred.

There being no further business under non public session; motion Jarvis, second Bickford to return to regular session for the purposes of adjournment.  The board returned to regular session at 10:59 PM.

Respectfully submitted

April Whittaker

